
 

                                                           
SPRING 2017  
OUTSTANDING CHURCH SCHOOL 
 

 

Stanton-in-Peak  

Church of England (Cont) Primary School 
School Lane 

Stanton in Peak 

Matlock 

Derbyshire   

DE4 2LX 

 

Telephone: 01629 636301 

Email: enquiries.stanton@peaktorfederation.co.uk 

Website: www.stantoninpeakschool.org.uk 

 

 
 

 

Newsletter – June 2023 

Dear Parents, 

 
School reopens after the holidays on June 5th and as we enter our final half-term of this academic year, there 
will be many opportunities for our school community to come together and celebrate the pupils.  We are 
looking forward to seeing you all in and around school.   
   

  
Well Done!  

 
Well done to all of the children in Year 2 and Year 6 who sat their SATs tests in May.  We are all immensely 
proud of you and for the effort you all put in.  Not only during the week of the assessments, but throughout 
your time at Stanton.     
 

Whole School Photo and Year 6 Leavers Photo 
 
Our whole school photograph is scheduled for Monday 12th June – pray for blue skies and sunshine! Please 
can all pupils arrive at school wearing their full school uniform on this day. In additional to our whole school 
photo, the Year 6 leavers will also have a class photo on the same day – having their leavers hoodies and 
school jumpers in school that day is a good idea. 
 

Year 1 Phonics Screening Check 
 

Year 1 phonics screening checks will take place week commencing 12th June.  All year 1 pupils plus some 
Year 2 pupils will participate.  The assessment can help staff to spot gaps, monitor progress and ensure 
children are supported effectively.   

Year 6 Taster Day at Lady Manners 
 
Our Year 6 pupils, who will be beginning their journey at Lady Manners in September, have two transition 
days scheduled.  The first on Tuesday June 20th.  Their final transition day will be July 4th.  Lady Manners 
should have contacted (or will be contacting) families with further details regarding these days.  
 
The pupils have already had the pleasure of meeting their Head of Year, after Mrs. Hallam visited school on 
Monday 22nd May.  The visit provided a great opportunity for the children to ask lots of questions, and I 
believe it went some way towards putting their minds at ease.  Ensuring our pupils have a smooth transition 
up to secondary school is important.  We will be speaking with the Year 6s regularly about their transition and 
helping them prepare throughout their final half-term with us.  One of the things we will do is make use of their 
‘virtual tour’ which can be found on their website: https://www.ladymanners.derbyshire.sch.uk/join-
us/admissions/virtualtours/ - this may be something you wish to do together at home as well.  If you have any 
concerns, or would like to chat about your child’s transition, please contact school.  

http://www.stantoninpeakschool.org.uk/
https://www.ladymanners.derbyshire.sch.uk/join-us/admissions/virtualtours/
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Sports Day 
 

This year’s sports day will be held at the cricket pitch on Tuesday 27th June (after our school inset day on the 
26th).  It is hoped that the first race will start promptly at 12:45pm to allow enough time to squeeze all of the 
events in (we wouldn’t want to miss out on the mums’ and dads’ race at the end, would we?). There will be 
drinks and light refreshments available from our PTFA stand which will be located next to the running track.  
We hope as many of you as possible can join us for this event and will keep a close eye on the weather 
forecast - should there be reason to postpone, parents will be informed as soon as possible via Parent Hub.  
Our reserve date is: Friday 30th June. 

 
Year 5 and 6 Residential  

 
We have some excited Year 5 and Year 6 pupils in school at the minute as they look forward to their summer 
residential at Lea Green (Wednesday 14th – Friday 16th June).  Kit lists and itineraries have been sent out to 
parents; however, if parents have any additional questions or queries, please contact the office.  
 
*Anyone yet to return their consent forms and/or pay their final balance, please do so as soon as possible.   
 

Year 4 Multiplication Check  
 

June 2022 saw the introduction of the Year 4 multiplication times-table check.  This is an onscreen 
assessment consisting of 25 multiplication questions.  Pupils will have 6 seconds to answer each question 
with a 3 second pause between each question.  This year’s checks will take place week commencing June 
26th.  
 

Sport at Stanton 
 
There is one sporting event this month and one during the first week of July: 
 
The Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 cricket in Great Longstone on June 29th (Longstone Primary DE45 1TZ). 
 
The Year 5 and 6 rounders at Rowsley on July 6th (Rowsley Sports Field DE4 2EE). 
 
The pupils will travel by coach to the events.  Please complete the relevant forms attached to the newsletter 
and confirm who will be picking your child up from the venues.  The competition is scheduled to finish at 3pm.  
As always, we encourage car-sharing wherever possible.  If you are having difficulties arranging transport 
home, please contact the school office for support.  

 
Swimming 

 
The Year 5s and 6s will resume their swimming after May half-term.  There will be 5 consecutive weeks to fill 
on the rota – if anyone is able to volunteer and join the children and Miss Prystupa - please fill in the rota 
attached to the newsletter and return it to school.    
 

 
Sunscreen and Hats 

Throughout our final half-term, if parents could keep an eye on the forecast and ensure that pupils arrive at 
school wearing sunscreen and either a cap or sunhat on sunny days, it will help staff keep the children safe. 
 

Paper Copy 
 

If anyone would also like a paper copy of the newsletter, please contact the school office. 
 

And finally … 
 

As always, if you have any worries, concerns or general questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by 
phone, in person or via email: j.figg@peaktorfederation.co.uk or the school office: chloegrayson-
hall@peaktorfederation.co.uk  
 
Class teachers are always available and willing to discuss matters regarding your child’s well-being or 
attainment.  Please either contact them directly or catch them at the school gates before or after school.      
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Johnathon Figg 
 
Deputy Headteacher 

mailto:j.figg@peaktorfederation.co.uk
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Remaining Term Dates and INSET days 2022/2023 
 

INSET Days (2022-2023) 
 
Term 6 
June 26th  

2022/2023 Academic Year 
Summer 2: 5 June 2023 to 21 July 2023 (35 days) 
 

 Dates for your Diary 
 

Date Event Who’s involved 

 JUNE  

Monday 5th  School Reopens  - start of Summer 2 Whole School 

Monday 12th Whole School Photo and Leavers photos Whole School 

Week comm. 12th   Year 1 Phonics screening check Year 1 Pupils  

Wednesday 14th –
Friday 16th  

Year 5  and 6 Residential at Lea Green Year 5 and 6 Pupils  

Monday 19th New Starters Taster Day 1-2pm  

New Starter Parents’ Meeting 2-3pm  

New Reception 2023-2024  

Tuesday 20th  Year 6 Lady Manners School Transition  Year 6 Pupils 

Monday 26th INSET DAY  Whole School 

Week comm. 26th                   Multiplication check          Year 4 Pupils  

Tuesday 27th  Sports Day Whole School 

Tuesday 27th New Starters Taster Day 9-10:15am  New Reception 2023-2024  

Thursday 29th  Cricket Skills  Reception, Year 1 and 2 

Friday 30th  Sports Day Reserve  Whole School  

 JULY   

Tuesday 4th  Year 6 Taster Day at Lady Manners  Year 6 Pupils 

Tuesday 4th Whole School Transition  Whole School  

Tuesday 4th New Starters Taster Day 1-2:45pm  New Reception 2023-2024  

Wednesday 5th  Highfields Transition Day Year 6 Pupils 

Thursday 6th  Rounders  Year 5 and 6 Pupils  

Thursday 13th  Junior Performance  Year 3, 4,5 and 6 Pupils  

Thursday 20th  Year 6 Leavers’ Service 2pm  Whole School  

Friday 21st  Last Day of Academic Year – Happy Holidays  Whole School 

 
 

Remaining Sports Events 2022/2023 
 

Year Groups Sport Date Venue 

  June   

R/Y1/2 Cricket Skills  Thursday 29th   Great Longstone Primary DE45 1TZ 

  July  

Y5/6 Rounders Thursday 6th   Rowsley Sports Field DE4 2EE 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 

Swimming ROTA – June - July 2023 
If you can help with the swimming rota, please add your name and return the sheet.  I will then compile a final rota and send it out. 

JUNIOR SWIMMING DATES  
Thank you for volunteering  

NAME: Wednesday pm – swimming bus leaves Stanton at 1:00pm and 

returns approx. 2:30pm. Helpers are welcome to wait in school until the end of 
the school day. 

Summer 2 - Year 5 and 6  

Wednesday June 7th  Volunteer confirmed  

Wednesday June 14th  Year 5 and 6 Residential  

Wednesday June 21st y   

Wednesday June 28th   

Wednesday July 5th  Volunteer confirmed 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Cricket Skills at Great Longstone Primary   

 
I give permission for my child _________________________ to participate in the 
Reception, Year 1 and 2 cricket skills festival at Great Longstone Primary School on 
Thursday 29th June and to be transported there via coach.  
 
I/________________________________________________ will collect my child from 
Great Longstone Primary DE45 1TZ at 3pm:  
 
Signed: ____________________________  

 

 
Year 5 and 6 Rounders Competition at Rowsley Primary School. 

 
I give permission for my child _________________________ to participate in the year 5 
and 6 Rounders competition at Rowsley Primary School on Thursday 6th July and to be 
transported there via coach.  
 
I/________________________________________________ will collect my child from 
Rowsley Sports Field DE4 2EE at 3pm:  
 
Signed: ____________________________ 

 


